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Dear Parents & Carers  

  

A warm welcome back to Churchfields for another exciting 

school year! A particular welcome to our new pupils and their 

families who have started this year in Reception and other 

year groups.  

  

Following the relatively recent replacement of our windows at 

our Monkton Farleigh base and amphitheatre build, it was the 

turn of the Atworth base to receive some sprucing up this 

summer. Our new outdoor Carpenter Lodge now houses our 

library. This is a lovely peaceful space for children to relax and 

enjoy reading as well as carry out other work. You cannot fail 

to miss the impressive decking that allows access to the lodge 

and has transformed our outdoor area. The old li brary area has 

also been redecorated alongside the hall to improve these 

areas of the school.  

 

I would like to thank everyone involved in this work, particularly 

Pete James, Josh and Steve Frayling and Andrea Liddiard for 

their vast contributions to these  projects. I am sure you will 

agree the school looks so much brighter following this work 

and is a lovely environment for our children to return to.  

  

My door is always open for parents to share any comments or 

concerns. Please feel free to approach me on the playground 

or contact the school office to make an appointment if you 

have anything you would like to discuss.  

 

Kind regards  

 

Simon Futcher  

 

 

EVENSONG AT COVENTRY CATHEDRAL 
 

Jamie in year 6, visiting Coventry Cathedral with St Johnõs 

Church Choir from  Devizes. 

 

At C hurchfields we are passionate about reading.  
 

Reading is at the heart of all learning and having good 

reading skills empowers children to learn independently as 

they progress through school and beyond. We hope that we 

will inspire all children to develop a love of reading and take 

pleasure in choosing  different stories, poems and non -fiction to 

read at school and at home.  

 

Reading with your child at home is incredibly important. Just 

five minutes per day will make a huge difference in your childõs 

ability to recognise words, learn stories and build a vast and 

varied vocabulary, as well as increasing your childõs 

confidence and enjoyment of reading.  

 

The time spent together reading with your child, 

at any age, will always be one of the best ways to 

support your child with their learning.  
 

Each child ha s a reading bookmark attached to their Home 

School book that outlines reading skills and expectations for 

each year group. These are designed to stay with the Home 

School book and be referred to when reading with your child 

to develop their comprehension a nd thinking skills, as well as to 

give you guidance on how to develop quality reading time at 

home.  

 

If you have any further questions or would like to know more 

about how best to support your child with their reading, please 

do not hesitate to contact yo ur childõs class teacher.  

 

Many tha nks for your continued support.  

 

 

WOW! DAY  
Wednesday 13 September  
  
Our first WOW! Day of the year is on Wednesday.  

 

Robin Class will be transferring to Atworth to join Kingfisher & 

Woodpecker classes for a circus skills day, whilst KS2 pupils will 

be at Monkton Farleigh to explore the USAé 

 

Full details of our Autumn Term C urriculum for Terms 1 & 2 are 

available on the website, with information on what the 

children in each class will be studying, topic theme s and 

activities.  

  

Simply visit the Parent Zone on the school website:  

http://churchfields.wilts.sch.uk/parent -zone/  

  

Paper copies are also available at school.  

  

As always, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to 

contact us.  
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SCHOOL CLUBS START NEXT WEEK! 
 

A reminder that our school clubs start next week. A timetable is 

attached, and copies are available from school.  

 

How does my child join?  

Simply complete a booking form or contact the school office 

and let us know which club/s your child/ren wants to do.  

 

How do I pay?  

¶ Our Teacher/Parent -led clubs are free of charge. Contact 

the school office to book a place.  

 

¶ Clubs run by external -providers charge a fee. Forms for 

these clubs can be downloaded from our website: 

www.churchfields.wilts.sch.uk , are available in our school 

reception areas, or directly from the club -provider.  

 

PLEASE NOTE:  

¶ Ukulele clubs & lessons start week beginning Monday 18 

September  (Booking Form s are now available)  

 

¶ There are NO TEACHER-LED CLUBS week beginning 

Monday 2 October because of Parentsõ Evening  

 

¶ Due to a busy schedule (including our Christmas 

Productions) there will be NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

during the last 1 ½ weeks of Term 2 (Mon11 Dec ð Wed 20 

Dec)   

 

A number of our school clubs are run by parent volunteers and 

we would like to take this opportunity to thank them for the 

time they give, their hard work and support!  

 

CALLING ALL YEAR 6 PARENTS 
Will your chil d be starting secondary school in 

September 2018 ? 
  
The deadline for applying for secondary school places is 

midday on Tuesday 31 Octob er 2017. You can apply online at 

www.witlshire.gov.uk , or call 01225 713010 for a paper 

application form.  

  

Over the next few weeks schools will be holding Open Days so 

do make sure you check out the s chools you are interested in. 

We have listed Open Days for the following schools in our diary 

and website calendar:  

¶ St Laurence  

¶ Melksham Oak  

¶ The Corsham School  

¶ Hayesfield  

¶ Beechen Cliff  

We advise you to check school websites for full details and 

timing s.  

 

 

 
A polite reminder that dogs are not 

allowed on school grounds.  

 

Thank you.  
 

 

 

PTA UPDATE 
 

WELCOME PICNIC 
Friday 15 September  

3:30 ð 5:00pm, Atworth base  

We are delighted to invite EVERYONE to our annual Welcom e 

Picnic ð an opportunity to say hello  to new children and 

families and to catch up with old friends.  

 

We will be serving a picnic tea for £2 to include sandwiches, 

crisps and veggie sticks.  

 

There will be a FREE bouncy castle for the children to enjoy 

during the event.   

 

We also need cakes for the Welcome Picnic on Friday. All 

donations will be gratefully received (and consumed).  

 

Cakes can be delivered to our Atworth base on Friday 

morning or brought along at the end of the school day.  

 

PLEASE NOTE: After-school clubs will run as usual.  

 

PTA MEETING  
Monday 11 th September, 7:30pm, at the White Hart , Atworth.  

An informal welcome back meeting; we would love to 

welcome any new members or anyone who has any 

fundraising ideas they would like to put forward.  

 

 

 

NEW SCHOOL PRAYER 
 

Last term we worked with all of the children to create a new 

school prayer.  

 

 

NEW EMAIL SYSTEM 
 

We have a new emailing system called Call Parent. There 

have inevitably been some teething problems so thank you 
for your patience. If you are not receiving email updates from 

school or have any questions about the new system, please 

do not hesitate to contact us.  

Lord God 

 

Thank you for all the good things you have 

given us; for friendship, families and fun. 

 

Help us look after our world so that 

everyone might enjoy your creation. 

 

Let us love and care for others just as you 

love us. 

 

Amen. 
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A DAY IN THE LIFE OF  

CHURCHFIELDS, THE VILLAGE SCHOOL 
Useful information for parents & carers  

 

CONTACTING SCHOOL 
The school telephone number, for both Monkton Farleigh AND 

Atworth, is 01225 703026.  Your call will be answered by a 

member of the admin team and redirected as necessary.  

 

Monkton Farleigh:  

We do not have a receptionist at Monkton Farleigh. If you 

need to contact the school to notify staff of absences, 

arrangements for pick -up or you need to contact the school in 

an emergency you can email: 

mfreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk . 

The staff can see this email at all times (including during 

lessons) and can respond to any messages from parents.  

 

Atworth:  

The school office is open mornings only. If you need to contact 

the school to notif y staff of absences, arrangements for pick -

up or you need to contact the school in an emergency you 

can email: awreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk . 

The staff can see this email at all times (in cluding during 

lessons) and can respond to any messages from parents.  

 

REMEMBER, KEEP US UP TO DATE! 

It is essential that we are able to reach you during the school 

day when necessary. If you change your phone number or 

working patterns ð please let us kno w straight away.  

 

 

OUR DOOR IS ALWAYS OPEN 

There is often a chance for a quick chat with staff before or 

after school. However, if you want to speak to your childõs 

class teacher or the Headteacher about any concerns , 

changes  in family circumstances  or an aspect of school 

practice, please arrange an appointment. Any information will 

be treated in confidence and will enable the staff to support 

the children.  

 

Should teacher s 

wish to see you 

about your childõs 

progress the 

school will contact you and arrange a meeting outside regular 

parentsõ evenings.  

 

 

SCHOOL DINNERS 
This term we have  a new and local school dinner provider, 

Eynon Catering, A dinner menu is attached for you r 

information. We cater for all dietary requirements and future 

menus will reflect this. In the meantime, if your child has any 

special dietary requirements or you have any questions, 

please do not hesitate to contact us.  

 

School dinners cost £2.40 per mea l. We accept cash or 

cheques made payable to Ch urchfields, The Village School.  

PLEASE DO NOT PAY FOR SCHOOL DINNERS ONLINE 
 

Remember, Reception and KS1 pupils (years 1 & 2) are entitled 

to free school meals under the Universal Free School Meal 

(UFSM) provision.  

CHURCHFIELDSõ SCHOOL ATTENDANCE POLICY  
Registers are taken in the morning and afternoon every day.  

All absences are recorded with an electronic code, which is 

used to create your childõs attendance record.   

  

Remember, it is essential that parents inform the school as 

early as possible if their child/ren are not attending school.  

  

Telephone the school office on 01225 703026 and leave a 

message  on the Absence Line or email:  

¶ Atworth - awreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk  

¶ Monkton Farleigh - mfreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk   

 

If the school does not receive a phone call or a note, we will 

contact you to request a reason  for absence . If we do not 

receive a reply to the reminder, the absence wil l be recorded 

as unauthorised.  

  

AUTHORISED ABSENCE   

The following absences are coded as authorised:   

1. Illness   

2. Medical appointments if your child has a medical 

appointment, please notify us in advance in person, by phone, 

or by email giving the date of the appointment and the time 

they will return to school/need to be picked up.   

3. Other planned absence   please  fill in an Absence Requ est 

Form (available on request from the school office) for:   

¶ External examination: e.g. music, ballet   

¶ Visit to new school   

¶ Funeral of close family member (at Headteacherõs 

discretion)   

¶ Wedding of close family member (at Headteacherõs 

discretion)   

¶ Family emergency (at Headteacherõs discretion)   

¶ Holiday for children of parents in armed forces personnel 

on leave from active service (written confirmation 

required)   

  

UNAUTHORISED ABSENCE   

The Headteacher may authorise absences in special 

circumstances.  Please complete an Absence Request Form 

givi ng as much detail as possible. If you do not complete a 

form, your childõs absence will be recorded as unauthorised. 

  

Please note: If unauthorised absence exceeds ten sessions (i.e. 

five days) in any six -month period within an academic year, 

the school is required to report this to the Local Authority. The 

Local Authority may then decide to levy a fine.  

 

We have attached a copy of the Penalty Notice leaflet for  

Parents & Carers issued by Wiltshire Council.  

 

 

95.0% or above is the benchmark for good school attendance 

and the school will begin to monitor your childõs attendance if 

it falls below 94.0%.  

 

Understanding your  childõs school attendance rate: 

Once your child has missed 10 school days (2 weeks) during  a 

school year, they will not achieve a 95% school attendance 

rate for that year.  

 

Remember, if you have any questions 

at all please do not hesitate to 

contact us.  

mailto:mfreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk
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DIARY DATES TERMS 1 & 2 

 
 

DATE 

 

EVENT 

 

TERM 1 
 

 

 

 

Monday 11 September  

 

School Clubs begin  

(Ukulele club & lessons start week beginning Mon 18 Sept)  

 

PTA Meeting  

7:30pm, The White Hart, Atworth  

All Welcome!  

 

 

Wednesday 13 September  

 

 

WOW! Day  

R & KS1 children will be transferring to Atworth for their Circus Skills Day  

KS2 children will be transferring to MF  

 

Thursday 14 September  

 

Open Evening, The Corsham School  

6:00 ð 8:00pm  

 

Friday 15 September  

 

WELCOME PICNIC 

Atworth Base ð 3:30 ð 5:00pm  

Hosted by the PTA ð everyone welcome ! 

 

Monday 18 September  

 

Ukulele Clubs & Lessons begin  

 

 

 

Tuesday 19 September  

 

Open Evening, Hayesfield Girlsõ School, 6:00 ð 8:30pm  

 

 

Open Evening, Beechen Cliff School  

Check the schoolõs website for timings 

 

 

Thursday 21 September  

 

Open Working Morning, The Corsham School, 9:00 ð 11:00am  

 

 

Open Evening, Melksham Oak School, 6:00 ð 8:00pm  

 

 

Friday 22 September  

 

 

Open Morning, Hayesfield Girlsõ School, 9:00am ð 12:00pm  

 

Tuesday 26 September  

 

 

School Photographs  

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 27 September  

 

Wiltshire Times Reception Class Photos  

 

Open Morning, Beechen Cliff School, 9:00am ð 12:00pm  

 

 

Open Evening, St Laurence  

Check the schoolõs website for timings 

 

Open Evening, The Corsham School, 6:00 ð 8:30pm  

 

 

 

Monday 2 October  

 

BOOK WEEK 

 

NB ð there are no teacher - led afterschool clubs this week  

because of parentsõ evening 



 

 
  

 

DATE 

 

EVENT 

 

Thursday 5 October  

 

Parentsõ Evening 

3:00 ð 7:30pm ð MF 

3:15 ð 7:30pm - Atworth  

 

Wednesday 11 October  

 

Atworth Open Day 10:00am ð 2:00pm  

 

Thursday 12 October  

 

Open Afternoon, Hayesfield Girlsõ School, 1:30 ð 4:15pm  

 

 

Friday 13 October  

 

MF Open Day 10:00am ð 2:00pm  

 

 

Monday 16 October  

 

Harvest Festival Service  

St Michaelõs Church, Atworth - 1:20pm  

 

Tuesday 17  October  

 

Parentsõ Evening 

3:00 ð 6:00pm ð MF 

3:15 ð 6:00pm ð Atworth  

 

Wednesday 18 October  

 

End of Term 1 

 

 

TERM 2 
 

 

Monday 30 October  

 

Term 2 Begins 

 

Saturday 4 November  

 

Activity Morning at King Edwards School, Bath  

Open to Year 6 children  

8:45am ð 1:00pm  

 

Monday 13 November  

 

E-safety Week  

 

Friday 17 November  

 

Children in Need  

 

Saturday 25 November  

 

PTA Christmas Fair 

Full details to follow  

 

Friday 8 December  

 

Flu Vaccinations  

Yrs R, 1, 2, 3 & 4 

 

Friday 15 December  

 

Christmas Dinner Day  

MF children transferring to Atworth for the day  

 

Monday 18 December  

 

Carol Service  

St Michaelõs Church, Atworth ð 1:20pm  

 

Tuesday 19 th December  

 

Carols on the Amphitheatre, MF  

Full details to follow  

 

Wednesday 20 December  

 

End of Term 2 

 

Thursday 4 January ð Term 3 
 

 

  



 

 
  

  



 

 
  

  



 

 
  

 


